
January 9, 2012 
 
Honorable Jaclyn A. Brilling, Secretary 
State of New York 
Public Service Commission 
Office of the Secretary 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, NY  12223 
 
RE: Case No. 11-E-0321 – Niagara Mohawk Power Corporation d/b/a National Grid 
 Tariff Filings to Effectuate Amendments to Public Service Law §66-j and §66-l (Remote Net 

Metering by Farm and Non-Residential Customer-Generators) and Conforming Changes to 
Standardized Interconnection Requirements 

 
Dear Secretary Brilling: 
 
 The enclosed leaves, issued by Niagara Mohawk Power Corporation d/b/a National Grid, are being 
transmitted for filing in accordance with the requirements of the New York State Public Service 
Commission (“Commission”). 
 
    Fifth Revised Leaf No. 37 

 
To PSC No. 220 Electricity 

    
   Effective: April 1, 2012 

  
 On December 21, 2011, in compliance with ordering clause No. 2 of the above order the utilities 
were directed to file tariffs providing for the net metering of micro-hydroelectric and fuel cell generating 
facilities in accordance with the discussions in the body of this order by December 21, 2011 to become 
effective on April 1, 2012. The above leaf was included in this compliance filing of December 21, 2011 and 
is being resubmitted for a minor housekeeping revision. This leaf is requested to be effective April 1, 2012, 
the effective date of the leaves presently before the Commission in this case number. 
 
  Waiver of the requirements of 16 NYCRR §720-8 of the Commission’s regulations as to 
newspaper publication is requested for this filing.  Customer-Generators will be informed of these changes 
by the Company when they apply for remote net metering. 
  
 If you have any questions concerning this filing, please call Patricia Rivers at (315) 428-6833. 
  
       Sincerely, 
 
          
       Patricia J. Rivers 
       Senior Rate Analyst    
       Electric Pricing Department 
        
PJR 

Received: 01/09/2012


